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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  8

DATE:  July 21, 2005
PROPOSED ORDINANCE:  2005-0293
PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE relating to jail services; authorizing the execution of an interlocal agreement between King County and the Washington state Department of Corrections allowing King County to make jail beds available for certain felony violators under state supervision.
SUMMARY: The Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention is responsible for the incarceration of persons either awaiting trial or who have been convicted of a crime.    The department houses about 2,300 inmates in two jail facilities, one in Seattle and one in Kent.  Part of this detention population is comprised of  individuals who have been to state prison and have been released locally under “community supervision” but who have been subsequently detained (administratively) for violating a condition of their release. State inmates under administrative detention make up about 200 inmates daily.  Housing the adult populations in the jail accounts for almost $100 million worth of county general fund expenditures—20% of the total general fund budget.
This proposed ordinance would authorize the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) to extend an existing agreement with the State Department of Corrections (DOC).  The original provisions of this agreement were addressed and approved by the King County Council in 2004.   The primary change is a technical one that allows for automatic annual renewal of the agreement.  The existing agreement was for a limited term because it was a new agreement.  However, based on the successful experience for both the state and the county with the agreement, the parties asked for a review by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney for recommendation to allow for regular renewal without the need for returning for county/state approval.  

The prosecutor is recommending a technical adjustment to clarify language in Section 7 of the agreement in the term section to now read “the effective date of the agreement is July 1, 2005, and extend to December 31, 2005, unless terminated by either party.  Thereafter, this agreement shall automatically renew for successive one-year terms, unless terminated by either party, without cause, upon sixty (60) days written notice to the other party.”  This agreement will continue to allow King County to make beds available for certain felony violators under DOC supervision and in exchange King County receives reasonable compensation from DOC.  
ATTENDEES:

Reed Holtgeerts, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

Kari Tamura, Chief of Administration, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

ATTACHMENTS: 

1.  Executive Transmittal

2.  Proposed Ordinance 2005-0293
3.  Proposed Interlocal Agreement
4.  Fiscal Note
